Minutes of the Faculty Concerns Committee Meeting on
October 26, 2010
The Faculty Concerns Committee held its monthly meeting at 3:30pm in PSU 315. 
In Attendance were Chris Herr, Beth Williamson (for Patty Cahoj), James Philpot, Reza Herati, Cameron Wickham, Robin Rowe (for Sam Dyer), David Hays, Roberto Canales, Emmet Redd, Terrel Galloway, Yili Shi, Brooks Blevin, Sharmistha Self, Karen Buzzard, Dan Oatman(sub for Keith Ernce), Randy Wallace, Jef Cornelius-White, Yang Wang, Tracy Stout, Kyoungtae Kim, A. Johnston (for Melissa Burnett), Judith Martin, Mike Hudson, Patricia Webb, Kelli Farmer, Patrick Scott, Ye (Angel) Wang, Raj Jutla, Dan Crafts, and Johnny Washington.
In Absence were Melody LaPreze, Joan Test, Duane Moses, Steve Olsen, Rathel (Dick) Smith, Mary Newman, John Strong, Tom Kachel, Vicki Dunlop, Micheal Craig, Mike Roling, Duat Vu, and Elizabeth Sobel
Septmber minutes were approved by assent with no objections after motion by James Philpot and second by Judith Martin. 
Updates from the Subcommittees on Assessment and Communication took place. Sharmistha Self and Jef Cornelius-White spoke about the status of the Morale and Conditions Survey which had already been launched with faculty invitations to participate. Emmett Redd spoke about a memo distributed to FCC intended to be distributed to all full time faculty requesting input related to the charge of suggesting more effective communication. 
Follow-up on earlier raised potential concerns included a brief discussion of the “low completer degree” initiative and related concerns about the University having a “smaller footprint” in the coming year(s). Given the changing parameters, FCC agreed to broach the subject again after more information is available. James Philpot spoke about a concern raised by multiple faculty regarding the Course retake policy at the university, which allows infinite number of retakes on all classes with only the most recent take counting in the GPA. After discussion in relation to several disciplines and potential pros and cons of the policy, the committee agreed by assent with no objections for the Chair to propose to the Senate Executive Committee for the Academic Relations Committee, chaired by James Philpot, to review the matter and make recommendations to the Senate with special attention to concerns raised in discussion. Cameron Wickham introduced a concern about overload work in relation to workload policy, especially as relates to coverage for a sick faculty member. Discussion followed and the suggestion was given for the Communication Subcommittee to address its relationship to communication and potential interest was voiced in drafting a resolution or action for Faculty Senate’s consideration, leaving that possibility open for interested faculty members to pursue. No new concerns were raised.
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm upon motion by Emmett Redd, second by Karen Buzzard, and assent with no objections. Next meeting is scheduled for November 23, 2010. Please be present or have a designated substitute attend and clearly sign in for FCC meetings.
